
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                                                                                    
 
January 22, 2013 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Keith Olsen, Warren 
Ploeger and Steve Roberts. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.   
Keith Olsen opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
SHERIFF 
Sheriff John Merchant reported 26 inmates currently at the Brown County Jail.  
 
CUSTODIAN 
Head Custodian Buzz Siebenmorgen reported that the carpet has been laid in the 3rd Floor Courtroom during the last week. 
 
CITY OF RESERVE 
Steve Roberts received a complaint from a resident of the City of Reserve about a trash pile within the city. Roberts has visited 
with Sheriff John Merchant, and stated that this complaint would not be in the jurisdiction of Brown County. 
 
MINUTES  
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the January 14, 2013 minutes.  Seconded by Steve Roberts.  Motion carried. 
 
NEK BOARD OF HEALTH  
Motion by Warren Ploeger to approve the appointment of Dr LR Searight to NEK Board of Health. Seconded by Steve 
Roberts. Motion carried.  
 
MORRILL CITY PROPERTY 
Warren Ploeger presented a bid for a property in the City of Morrill. Motion by Warren Ploeger to sell the lot at the southeast 
corner of the intersection of Roxanna and Fanning Streets in the City of Morrill lot to the Morrill Chamber of Commerce.  
Seconded by Steve Roberts. Motion carried.  This was property that did not receive a bid at the County Tax Sale. 
 
ROBINSON CITY PROPERTY 
The possible sale of a lot in the City of Robinson to Angie Muckey was discussed. Due to an error, the property had not been 
sold on the last tax sale. Keith Olsen will contact Muckey to invite her to the January 28, 2013 Commissioner meeting to 
discuss the error. 
 
DEAN TOLLEFSON 
Dean Tollefson reported he was asked to address the Commissioners on extending the Services for the Elderly’s taxi hours. 
 
SERVICES FOR ELDERLY 
Lori Gray, Services for Elderly, reported that the Hiawatha Taxi hours are 8 a.m. to 10 a.m. and 1:30 p.m. to 4:30 p.m..  These 
hours have been in effect for the past 10 years.                   
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Warren Ploeger. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:08 a.m.  
The next meeting will be held Monday January28, 2013. 
 
 


